July 7, 2003

Council Chambers


The Yacolt Town Council met in regular session on July 7, 2003, at 7:00 p.m.  The call to order by Mayor Pro Tem Smith was followed by the flag salute.  Councilmembers present were Tindall-Ellis, Case, Messer, and Mason.  Mayor Robertson was absent.  There were visitors present.


There was a motion by Case, seconded by Mason to approve the minutes of the June 16, 2003 meeting.  Motion Carried.


There was no citizen communication.    


Old Business:


There was a discussion on staff salaries.  There was a motion by Mason, seconded by Tindall-Ellis to leave the staff salaries at the present level until 2004.  Motion Carried with Councilmember Case voting nay.

There was a discussion on possible Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) and Transportation Improvement Board (TIB) projects for the next funding cycle.  The item will be on the agenda for the July 21, 2003 meeting.


The Public Works Supervisor presented an update on the nuisance violation cases.  The residents of 205 W. Jones Street have corrected the nuisance conditions on their property.  The Town Attorney is attempting to get them to sign a Voluntary Nuisance Correction and Limited Right of Entry and Abatement Agreement.  The agreement allows for an Entry of Judgement for penalties and legal fees.  Orders of Abatement and Entry of Judgements were granted by the Superior Court on June 27, 2003 for 312 E. Clark Street and 204 E. Twin Falls Street.  The judgements included all penalties and legal fees.  The proposed abatement date is July 15, 2003.  On July 1, 2003 the Superior Court ordered the residents of 210 W. Jones Street to correct the nuisance conditions on their property by July 8, 2003.  An Entry of Judgement was granted by the Superior Court for legal fees.  The case for 110 S. Hubbard Avenue is on the Superior Court docket for July 25, 2003.


The Public Works Supervisor presented an update on the East Yacolt Road and North Cedar Avenue projects.  The East Yacolt Road project is almost complete.  Some of the sidewalks are finished on the North Cedar Avenue project and the paving work will be accomplished soon.  Due to the low bid, the North Cedar Avenue project will be expanded from the old railroad grade north to the dead end. 

New Business:


Rusty Warren from the Clark County Sheriff’s Office was unable to attend the meeting so the item was removed from the agenda.


Pete Roberts was unable to attend the meeting so the item was removed from the agenda.


Mayor Pro Tem Smith requested that a proposed Interlocal Agreement to Implement the Allocation of Deed Recording Surcharge Funds be added to the agenda.  There was a discussion on the proposed agreement.  There was a motion by Tindall-Ellis, seconded by Case to table the item until the July 21, 2003 meeting.  Motion Carried.


Mayor Pro Tem Smith requested that a liquor license application for the Tall Man’s Saloon be added to the agenda.  There was a discussion on the application.  There was a motion by Tindall-Ellis, seconded by Messer to approve the liquor license application for the Tall Man’s Saloon.  Motion Carried with Councilmember Mason abstaining from the voting.

Mayor Pro Tem Smith informed the Council of the need for some new picnic tables at the ball fields complex.


There was a motion by Mason, seconded by Messer to approve warrants #8863 through #8889 as follows:  Current Expense - $38,911.15; Fire Department - $699.31; Parks Department - $685.33; City Street - $3,596.87; Cemetery - $44.71; and Stormwater - $157.53.  Motion Carried.


Mayor Pro Tem Smith declared the meeting adjourned at 7:55 p.m.
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